
VILLAGE OF BENTLEYVILLE 
STREETS AND SAFETY COMMITTEE 

OCTOBER 12, 2020 
9:00 AM 

BENTLEYVILLE VILLAGE HALL 
 
 

MINUTES 
 

ATTENDEES: 
 
KATHLEEN HALE 
TERRY HEMMELGARN 
LLOYD NAGLE, SERVICE DIRECTOR 
OFFICER JIM PERKINS, BENTLEYVILLE POLICE 
KATHLEEN ESPOSITO 
KEN KVACEK 
ALEX GOETSCH 
 

 
REVIEW OF PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES: The Minutes of the September  14, 2020 
Minutes were reviewed and approved. 
 
SERVICE DEPARTMENT 
 

 Leaf pickup will commence October 19 and end November 30.  These dates 
conform to Chagrin Falls’ pickup dates, and will be posted on the Village 
Website. 

 Salt storage is ready for winter use. 

 The new diesel tank is scheduled for deliver October 14.  Assembly and 
installation will be done in-house. 

 Hiring of a permanent third worker in the Service Department, and the 
acquisition of a second mower should be presented  to the Mayor and the 
Finance for consideration for the 2021 Budget.   

 
CHIEF’S REPORT 

 A part-time officer reportedly was exposed to COVID-19 on October 2.  He has 
not been on site in the Department since that date. The officer remains 
asymptomatic, and will be tested today. 

 There is sufficient PPE available to the Village Safety and Service workers.  
Material and funds have been made available from the County. 

 
OLD BUSINESS 



 There has been no response from the Metro Park concerning the renewal of the 
lease of the Service Garage property after delivery of the Village’s intent to 
renew.  There was discussion of Village options for siting the facility if the lease is 
not renewed. 

 The Village Administration Firewall (8 year old and no longer repairable) was 
replaced about 2 weeks ago.  Since then, communication problems have been 
relieved.  The cost was $1.100. 

 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

 The intersection of South Franklin and Holbrook/Country Lane is one of the 
most dangerous in the Village, because the traffic on South Franklin does not 
stop.  Traffic on Holbrook does stop, but the line of sight for oncoming traffic is 
complicated by the dip in the road on South Franklin north of the intersection 
and by brush and high grass.  The Village Engineer will be asked to review the 
situation and suggest ways to address the problem. 

 

 There was discussion about the proposal to restrict parking of horse trailers in 
the Village Park.  It is the feeling of the Committee that there should be further 
discussion about a targeted sign and ordinance. 

 

 The proposal to install a horse crossing on Solon Road from the South Chagrin 
Metro Park bridle trail to the entrance of the Bentleyville Village Park was 
discussed.  The proposal consisted of two parts: the painting of a striped 
crosswalk and the installation of a caution sign, with or without solar power 
lights.  The consensus  of the Committee is that the Village Engineer be asked to 
report on the Village undertaking the pavement painting part of the proposal.  
The signage was originally proposed as an undertaking of the Metro Park, which 
may no longer be willing to participate. The Village cannot undertake the cost of 
such a sign at this time. 

 
 
The Meeting was adjourned at 10:17.  The next Meeting will be held in person, at Village Hall, 
on November 9, 2020, at 9:00.AM. 


